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SOUTHERN SECTION IN SEOUL

CIF-SS ATHLETES
COLLECT 34
OLYMPIC MEDALS

The CIF Southern Section was
well represented at the recent
XXIVth Olympiad in Seoul, South
Korea, as former -and even a pair
of current- student-athletes
representing member schools
collected 34 medals. In all, 73
athletes and three coaches hailing
: 4 from CIF-SS schools made the trip
e TR to Seoul.

e At the head of the CIF-55 list
was 17-year-old Placentia El Dorado
senior Janet Evans, who won the
hearts of the nation by swimming
for three gold medals. Evans won
the 400-meter freestyle in a world-
record time of 4:03.85, the 400-
meter individual medley in 4:37.86
and the 800-meter freestyle in
8:10.20. As a junior just last spring,
she set two national high school
records and swam a leg on EI
Dorado’s championship medley
relay team at the CIF-SS finals in
Long Beach. The other current
high school student to compete in
Seoul was Mission Viejo's Rafal
Szukala, a member of the Polish

see OLYMPICS page 6

EL DORADO HIGH Senior Janet Evans
displays her golden smile after receiving one
of three Olympic gold medals in swimming
at the Seoul games.

REEBOK & COCA-COLA MA OR STATEWIDE SPONSORS
WILSON, CONLIN BROS. REMAIN AS LOYAL SPONSORS

The Wilson Sporting Goods Southern Section corporate support programs.
Ompany and Conlin Bros sponsors, continue their support of
Sporting Goods, two long-time CIF-SS athletics with 1988-89
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DRUG
ABUSE
PREVENTION

By Stan Thomas

Commissioner of Athletics

The more we read in our local
newspapers about drug abuse,
ranging from Olympic to
professional to collegiate athletic
programs, it has been asked, “What
direction should the CIF Southern
Section take with regard to anti-
drug education, enforcement and
non-participation?”

It can be accurately stated, we
have several schools and districts
in the Southern Section that are
participating in voluntary drug
testing programs at this time. The
leader in this entire program is
Edison High School, where the
former football coach, Bill
Workman, current athletic director
Lyman Clower and team physician
Dr. Bob Belanger, have provided
the pioneering steps to make it a
reality.

A unique element of the Edison
program developed when the
organizers contacted the A.C.L.U.
and discussed the direction to take
in order to avoid future legal
problems. It is noted and Edison
High School is commended for
having initiated the program
several years ago, continuing to
voluntarily test athletes without
the infringement of the rights of
privacy.

The recent Olympics have
emphasized the embarrassment and
hardship caused by steroid abuse.
Unfortunately, professional football
has not taken a firm position with
regard to drug abuse. In my
opinion, it is an embarrassing
arrangement when professional
athletes use drugs, are suspended
for thirty days and return with no
further penalty.

If a major problem does indeed
exist in our member schools, how
will the CIF Southern Section
react?

see COMMISSIONER’S CORNER page 5

CIF-5S EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES
August 20, 1988

The August meeting of the CIF Southern
Section Executive Committee was called to
order by Chairman Bruce Keuning at 9:00
a.m. on Saturday, August 20, 1988 in San
Luis Obispo. All members were present.

1. MINUTES - [t was moved, seconded and
passed to approve the minutes of the CIF-
5SS Executive Committee meeting of June 16,
1988.

2. PRESIDENT'S UPDATE - President Bruce
Keuning introduced new Executive
Committee member Kenn Gunn, Principal
of Walnut High School; Tom Triggs,
Principal of La Habra High School; and
Frank Cano, Principal of Alhambra High
School. Mr. Keuning provided an overview
of the meeting format and welcomed the
entire Executive Committee to the first
meeting of the 1988-89 school year,
stressing the importance of their role in the
area of decision-making as Executive
Committee members. Additionally, Mr.
Keuning reviewed concerns with regard to
litigation, the role and function of the
Administrative Committee, corporate
support, and a letter sent to private schools
relative to Title V responsibilities and the
certification of coaches.

It was also announced that Gary
Smidderks, Principal of L.A. Baptist High
School, will serve as the State Federated
Council Representative of the private school
sector.

President Keuning announced with regret,
the resignation of Fr. Charles Motsko, who
has served the Southern Section as the
Private Area #1 Representative to the
Executive Committee. Replacing Fr. Motsko
will be Sr. Marion Kikukawa, Principal of
St. Anthony High School.

3. COMMISSIONER’S U
Commissioner Stan Thomas we
entire executive Committee to their §
meeting of the new school vea o
reviewed with the Committee the d: He
corporate support; officials, at both the Eén of
and Southern Section level; and liti .-
Additionally, he updated the Cummiftatmn'
the July meeting with representativee, o
Reebok and the State CIF and re\,i:5 o
Flans that are now under way to dt‘\'?]:pef
Sl::“:;:?r master plan for the CIF Souther
4. BOYS" A.D. UPDATE - M., Mik
Moropoulos, Boys’ A.D. chresa@rﬂatil\.v'3
reviewed with the Committee the Naﬁmei
Federation TARGET Program and the nea-
video available for school use in the area :f
drug prevention and education. Additionall
he stressed the importance of e.(hmy;i
recognition of coaches for outstandip
service. A model program has heeﬁ
conducted by Athletic Director Don
McIntyre of Cabrillo High School.

5. GIRLS’ A.D. UPDATE - Sheri Ross, Girls’
A.D. Representative, reported on the process
of incorporation now being undertaken by
the State and Orange County A.D
Association, Additionally, it was announced
that the State A.D. Conference, set for April
of 1989, will be held in Palm Springs.

6. SUPERINTENDENTS' UPDATE .
Cynthia Grennan, Superintendents’
Representative, announced that the
Temporary Coach Regulations are now in
the hands of the Administrative Law offices
of the State Department of Education, and
the regulation should be available to school
districts within €0-90 days. It should be

see EXECUTIVE MINUTES page 4
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CORPORATE

WILSON, CONLIN BROS. SPORTING GOODS
COMPANIES CONTINUE SUPPORT

{Conh‘nued from page 1)

Wilson Sporting Goods, the only
official ball the Southern Section
has ever had, continues its role as
the industry’s market leader. A
recent Southern Section

gestionnaire showed that more
Southern Section high schools
utilize Wilson brand balls than any
other company. The Wilson NFL
football was utilized by 62.46% of
CIF-S5 schools, the Wilson Jet
basketball by 45.42% and Wilson
tennis balls by over 63% of
Southern Section member high
schools. Each of these balls are
utilized in the section’s
championship games in addition to
Wilson’s A1011 baseball in the
baseball finals.

“We at Wilson Sporting Goods
are proud of our association with
the CIF-5S over the past decade
and look forward to a gratifying
future with Southern Section high
schools,” said Roger Gundersen,
Wilson’s Vice President of Team
Sports Marketing.

Conlin Bros. Sporting Goods, one
of Southern California’s largest
team sporting goods dealers, has
been involved with the Southern
Section for many years.

“We use the Southern Section as
a reference of information and to

carry our message to member
schools,” said Ken Conlin
President, Conlin Bros. Sporting
Goods. Conlin Bros. has worked
jointly with other Southern Section
sponsors in providing special prices
to both member high schools and
Southern Section fans. Last year
saw Conlin Bros. offer a 20%
discount on any pair of Reebok
shoes to any fan with a ticket stub
from a section championship event.

““We cannot overstate the
importance of our loyal Southern
Section sponsors,”” said Stan
Thomas, Commissioner-CIF
Southern Section. “Wilson and
Conlin Bros. have shown support
to our high schools for many years
now, and we heartily encourage
our high schools to support Wilson,
Conlin Bros. and all Southern
Section sponsors,” said Thomas.

Wilson and Conlin Bros. are
joined by state-wide sponsors
Reebok and Coca Cola in addition
to section-sponsors: Army National
Guard, California Angels, Ford
Motor Company, Gatorade, Herff
Jones, Jack-in-the-Box, Round Table
Pizza, and Sunny Delight in
supporting high school athletics
through the Southern Section’s
corporate support program.

FROM ONE AD TO ANOTHER

UNDERSTANDING AND SUPPORT
OF COUNCIL IS ESSENTIAL

By Mike Moropoulos
Director of Athletics
Santa Barbara High School

From one athletic director to
another. .. As ADs of the CIF
Southern Section, our educational
function is influenced and
controlled more than any other
group in athletics by rules and
regulations. In view of this, it
becomes essential that we fully
understand and support the body
that governs and directs our
professional lives. That body is not
simply the “CIF”, nor is it “They”
or “Those Guys”. It is the CIF-55
COUNCIL, consisting of
representatives from each of the 64
member leagues.

Following are some suggestions
that should help to make the

1988-89 school year one of greater
understanding and enhancement
for each of us, our coaching staffs
and the student-athletes for whom
we serve:

- Every AD should attend at least
one council meeting each year. if
you have not done so, talk it over
with your principal. There is no
better way. Four are conducted
each year and they are listed on
page 21 of your Blue Book.

- If your principal has never
attended a Council meeting, make
sure he or she plans to visit one in
the near future.

- Ensure that your board
members and superintendent
understand the function of the CIF-

see ATHLETIC DIRECTORS page 10

By
Dean Crowley
Associate
Commissioner

of Athletics

SUPERVISION OF ATHLETES

The Southern Section Office has
experienced a problem that has
perpetuated itself over the past few
years as it pertains to proper
supervision and entry of individual
student-athletes in the post-season
playoffs.

Please note this situation relates
only to the individual sports (i.e.
Cross Country, Individual Tennis,
Track and Field, Wrestling,
Swimming, etc.) and the official
recognition and registration of
entrants at playoff sites.

State and Southern Section Rule
307 states: “No CIF team (i.e.
individual) shall participate in
interscholastic or approved
competition with any other team
unless the CIF team is under super-
vision as required by the California
Administrative Code Title V of CIF
By-Law No. 506 (b).”

Schools representing the same
district may send one credentialed
or certified supervisor for three or
four students. These individuals
have been recognized and are to
continue to be recognized for
registration and participation
purposes.

The concern is for those students
who are not accompanied by a
faculty representative and report
to the playoff site by themselves
with a parent.

This rule was reviewed with both
the State CIF Office and the
Southern Section Executive
Committee at its meeting of Oct.
28, 1982. At that time, it was
reaffirmed that the interpretation
stand as above and that any
student reporting for competition
who is not under the direct
supervision in accordance with
State and Southern Section Rule
307 is to be DENIED entry for
participation.

As pointed out by the Southern
Section and State CIF attorney,
there are also inherent liability
problems when an individual
competes in violation of this rule.
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CIF-SS COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
September 22, 1988

The September meeting of the CIF-55
Council was called to order by President
Bruce Keuning at 9:30 a.m. at the Sequoia
Athletic Club in Buena Park. All leagues
were present with the exception of the
Liberty, Los Padres, Victory and Junior High
School.
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES - It was
moved seconded and passed to approve the
minutes of the CIF-5S Council meeting
May 5, 1988 as published in the September
issue of the CIF-SS BULLETIN; and minutes
of the CIF-SS Executive Committee meeting
of August 20, 1988 as mailed to the Council.
2. PRESIDENT’S UPDATE - President
Bruce Keuning introduced new Executive
committee member Sister Marian Kikukawa,
Principal of St. Anthony High School, who
was appointed, for the 1988-89 school year,
to fill the vacant position of Fr. Charles of
Motsko. Mr. Keuning reviewed the purpose
and role of Council Representatives in repre-
senting their respective leagues and stressed
their responsibility to stimulate communi-
cation at all levels. Additionally, he updated
the Council relative to the releaguing of
Miraleste High School and concerns with
reference to litigation.
3. COMMISSIONER’S UPDATE -
Commissioner Stan Thomas provided an
overview and update of the new principals’
and athletic directors’ orientation program;
superintendent/board member Symposium;
officals assignment program; the National
Federation Hall of Fame program and its
relationship to the Southern Section and
State CIF; the impact of year-round school;
the importance of eligibility checks by school
administrators; and the direction the
Southern Section and State CIF are taking
with reference to summertime rules and
regulations.
4. NATIONAL FEDERATION UPDATE -
Mr. Mike Moropoulos reported on the
National Federation summer meetings held
in Kansas City, Missouri as it related to
various trends and athletic administration
concerns throughout the United States.
5. TREASURER'S UPDATE - Dr. Gary
Smidderks reviewed the recently completed
auditor’s report and the findings which
reflected excellent check and balance system
within the CIF-SS bookkepping procedures.
6. GEOGRAPHICAL RELEAGUING
UPDATE - Dean Crowley, Associate
Commissioner, updated the Council with
regard to meetings held with reference to
the disbanding of the current San Garbriel
Valley Releaguing area and attaching the 21
schools to other existing releaguing areas.
7. BASEBALL RULES UPDATE - Adminis-
trator Bill Clark reviewed with the Council
the new rules adopted by the National
Federation Rules Committee for the
upcoming 1988-89 season. It should be noted
that the Baseball Rules Committee rein-
stated the use of metal cleats for use during
the 1989 season.
8. ANTI-DRUG POSTERS - President-elect
Tom Jacobson, reviewed with the Council
posters featuring anti-drug message that are
expressly designed for the high schools of
California. Each school will receive these
posters that are sponsored and made avail-
able by the State CIF in conjunction with
its major corporate sponsor, Reebok.

9. TITLE V - Dr. Robert Packer reviewed
with the Council the newly adopted Title
V regulations dealing with the certification
of coaches that are to be implemented
during the 1988-89 school year. It should
be noted that superintendents must certify
to the Board of Education that all tempor-
ary coaches on their district lists have
complied with Title V mandates. Information
with reference to the new Title V regula-
tions will be forwarded from the State
Department of Education within the next
few weeks to all school districts.

10. SCHOOL PROPERTIES - Dr. Robert
Packer updated the Council on progress
being made by representatives of the State
Federated Council with reference to contract
negotiations with School Properties. It
should be noted that School Properties, Inc.
purports a licensing concept that allows for
a company to have the right to license CIF
State logo to outside corporations in the
primary areas of sports apparel, specialty
items and package goods.

11. BASEBALL, BASKETBALL, SOCCER
INCIDENTS - Dean Crowley, Associate
Commissioner, reviewed with the Council
concerns relative to the excessive number
of incidents in the sports of baseball,

basketball and soccer that occurre

this past season. As part of the
comprehensive crowd

d durig.'

Tepor:
control Buigg ta

passed to each representative of the C el
for use as a discussion item o

league meeting. The CIF-§5 OfFiieav:-ll’l'"n
tribute a copy of the Crowd Contrullc :
to the principal of each member gch ¥
their information and/ or use, ool fos
12. FIVE-MAN FOOTB
PROPOSAL - Bill Brown, a r:eI;anerctﬁE“
CIF-SS Football Coaches Advig the
Committee, presented a pProposal :;:
beginning with the 1989 football season ﬁ"
officials be assigned to all varsity cont‘u:'
with the exception of 8-man football, Thi.;.
is a non-action item and will be voted upop
at the January, 1989 Southern Sectio
Council meeting. i)
13. FOOTBALL GAME EXPENSE REPORT
Executive Committee member Gar
Smidderks reviewed background inFormaﬁo:
compiled by a three-person committee of the
Executive Committee that reviewed cop-
cerns and recommendations with reference
to football playoff expenses. [t was the
feeling of the Committee that every effort
be made to monitor costs so that all schools
see COUNCIL MINUTES page 11

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MINUTES - August 20, 1988

(Continued from page 2)

noted that schools and districts at this time
should be getting started with CPR training
and the coaching certification process.
Additionally, Ms. Grennan reviewed the
importance of the “Say No To Drugs”
Program, which will be held during the
month of October.

7. TREASURER’'S REPORT - Gary
Smidderks, Treasurer, reviewed with the
Committee the auditor’s report, which is
currently a preliminary report only. As the
findings have not been submitted in final
written form, it appears that the books are
in order and the accountant, Shirley Frazier,
has been conducting business in an
exemplary fashion.

8. NATIONAL FEDERATION MEETING
UPDATE - Mike Moropoulos reported on
the National Federation summer meetings
held in Kansas City, Mo. It should be noted
that Scott Cathcart, Southern Section
Director of Media and Public Relations, has
been appointed to serve a term on the
National Federation Records Committee, and
Bill Boswell, Director of Athletics,
Huntington Beach USD, will serve as
chairman of the National Federation’s 1990
Annual Conference of High School Directors
of Athletics, to be held at the Anaheim
Marriott in December of 1990,

9. STATE REPORT - Dr. Robert Packer
reviewed with the Committee the School
Properties contract negotiations and
expressed, on behalf of the Southern Section
State Representatives, appreciation for the
time and effort put forth in this area by the
State CIF Office.
10. LEGAL UPDATE - Attorney Andy

‘Patterson updated the Committee on

current areas of litigation, legal issues in the
area of releaguing, and the initial draft on
the rule revisions of the State CIF

Constitution, which are being reviewed by
the Section Commissioners.

11. HALL OF FAME COMMITTEE - Bruce
Kitchen updated the Committee with
reference to the involvement of California
in the National Federation Hall of Fame
program.

12. MUIR HIGH SCHOOL UPDATE -
President Bruce Keuning reviewed with the
Committee concerns dealing with the
excessive number of violations of Blue Book
regulations, specifically in football,
basketball, track and baseball, by John Muir
High School. Following discussion, it was
moved, seconded and passed to request the
administrative staff representatives to
appear before the Executive Committee for
a hearing to review violations during the
1987-88 school year. The hearing will be
held before the full Executive Committee
at its regularly scheduled meeting on
October 18, 1988.

13. MIRALESTE HIGH SCHOOL - Tom
Jacobson and Stan Thomas reviewed the
recent court decision which overruled the
school board’s decision to close Miraleste
High School, beginning with the I"?ﬁ-sg
school year. Now that Miraleste High bthd
will remain open, CIF Southern Set‘t}un
representatives met with district dnd high
school administrative personnel to dlSCI_JSI:
scheduling and leaguing for Miraleste Hig
School for the upcoming school year.

14. GEOGRAPHICAL RELEAG.UIVNG -
Dean Crowley, Associate Commlssm.ne'r-
updated the Committee with reference '(i
the disbanding of the current 5an (,abrlj'
Releaguing area and attaching the 21 schools
to other existing releaguing areas.

see EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE page #
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NATIO

ation in high school
hletics increased‘for the fourth
2 ecutive year In 1987-88 as
. than 5.2 million boys and
m'(;rli were involved in
: olastic sports.
'me‘rsc?;s obtained from the 50
I:tueguassociation offices and .the
D ict of Columbia and compiled
DIStt: National Federation of State
t{:‘;gth E“Schoul Associations show that

5275,461 boys and girls were

involved in high school athletics

last year, an increase of 75,023
from 1986-87. |

Boys particupatlo.n_ mclrease ..
61,695 and girls participation was
up 13,328. Overall boys
participation was 3,425,777, the
highest total since the 3,503,‘124
mark in 1980-81. Total girls
participation was ],849,6_84, the
best mark since 1,853,789 in 1980-
81

Partit‘iP

The overall increase of 75,023 is
the largest single-year rise in 10
years. Participation in high school
athletic programs hit an all-time
high of 6,450,482 in 1977-78 and
then began a general decline until
the reversal four years ago. Figures
have remained slightly above the
five-million mark since 1980.

Among boys sports, football is
still the most popular activity in
terms of participants with slightly
less than one million boys involved.
After football at 949,279, basketball
remains No. 2 with 524,606
participants, followed by outdoor
track and field at 431,009.

The order of the rest of the top
10 remains unchanged from a year
ago. Following outdoor track are
baseball (407,630), wrestling
(246,771), soccer (208,935), cross
country (157,306), tennis (136,083),
golf (124,486) and swimming
f94,190).

Participation in all of the top 10
Oys sports increased with the
exceptions of outdoor track and
wrestling. Football registered the
‘largest numerical gain with an
additional 18,103 participants,
although the biggest percentage
Bains were in swimming (9.3
Percent) and golf (8.7 percent)

~ Boys basketball remained No. 1
N popularity among schools, with

16,769 high schools offering the
s

AICIRATION
PARTI
FIGURES CONTINUE TO RISE

sport. The remainder of the top 10,
which is unchanged in order from
last year, is outdoor track and field
(14,246), football (14,068), baseball
(13,589), cross country (9,823), golf
(9,360), tennis (8,844), wrestling
(8,358), soccer (6,159) and
swimming (3,919).

Soccer continued its recent
growth with an additional 179 high
schools sponsoring the sport, the
largest increase among top 10
sports.

Basketball once again is the most
popular sport for girls, both in
terms of participants and schools
offering the sport. With 392,047
participants, basketball continued
its lead over outdoor track and field
(326,694). Other top 10 sports in
terms of participants are volleyball
(292,883), fast-pitch softball
(208,344), tennis (126,586), cross
country (104,975), soccer (103,173),
swimming (83,964), field hockey
(47,701) and slow-pitch softball
(40,539).

Volleyball (10,770) and soccer
(10,139) gained the most
participants in 1987-88. Other top
10 sports that experienced increases
in participants are tennis (5,246),
cross country (5,951) and slow-
pitch softball (1,053).

In terms of number of schools,
basketball (16,196) retained its lead
over outdoor track and field
(13,804), followed by volleyball
(11,834), cross country (8,747),
tennis (8,426), fast-pitch softball
(8,314), swimming (3,897), golf
(3,719), soccer (3,697) and indoor
track (1,165).

Soccer also experienced the
largest gain in school sponfsorship
among girls sports with an
additional 275 schools. Other sports
which increased sponsorship over
last year were volleyball, fast-pitch
softball, golf and swimming.

Copies of the complete 1987-88
sports participation survey are
available by contacting the National
Federation, 11724 Plaza Circle, P.O.
Box 20626, Kansas City, Missouri
64195.

Bruce L. Howard
Publications/Communications
Director - National Federation

COMMISSIONER'S CORNER
(Continued from page 2)

Recently, I attended a luncheon
with Orange County athletic
personnel hosted by Sheriff/
Coroner Brad Gates. Sheriff Gates
has a personal and major
commitment to eradicating drug
abuse in Orange County. He has
assigned four people in the Orange
County Sheriffs Department to
work on this project. More
importantly, Gates is spearheading
the program personally and will be
featured at future CIF Southern
Section meetings.

In my last 10 years as an
educational and athletic
administrator, the Orange County
Sheriffs program is the most
comprehensive | have seen. [ am
certain that Sheriff Gates would be
happy to share with any school in
the Southern Section, data relevant
to his program.

The method by which rules and
regulations are brought to the
Southern Section for consideration
is through the CIF-SS Council. Is
there a league in the Section that
would propose, at a future Council
meeting, a direction and/or position
to consider in order to combat drug
abuse in our high school athletic
program?

This is not to imply all athletic
programs are subject to abuse. It is
intended to raise the awareness
level of high school administrators
and coaches, so that we can begin
thinking about prevention,
education and avoidance in order
to promote a healthy lifestyle for
high school student-athletes, free
of drugs.

Additionally, it should be noted
that Reebok International, a State
CIF corporate sponsor, is entering
into a program featuring posters
for all high schools of prominent
sports persons and entertainers
with the theme to stay in school
and avoid drug abuse. As Sheriff
Gates points out, “drug abuse is life
abuse”.

The Executive Committee of the
CIF Southern Section and the CIF-
5SS Office strongly supports
programs directed with the intent
to eradicate drugs and keep high
school athletics free of any and all
abusive substances. I welcome your
comments and would entertain,
from any league, a position for the
Southern Section to assume with
regard to this concern.
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OLYMPICS
CIF-SS ATHLETES
SHINE IN SEOUL

(Continued from page 1)
swim team:.

Former All-CIF star Karch Kiraly
of Santa Barbara captained the U.S.,
men’s volleyball team to a second-
consecutive gold medal, with
assistance from seven teammates
that attended CIF-SS member
schools. The championship team
included Bob Ctvrtlik of Long
Beach Wilson, Scott Fortune of
Luguna Beach, Robert Partie of
Goleta Dos Pueblos, Jon Root of
Los Angeles Loyola, Eric Sato of
Santa Monica, Troy Tanner of
Hacienda Heights Los Altos and
Steve Timmons of Newport
Harbor.

Another former CIF-SS
competitor to bring home a gold
medal was sprinter Alice Brown of
Pasadena John Muir, as a member
of the U.S. women’s 400-meter
relay team. In demonstration
sports, Brent Barberie of Cerritos
Gahr and Robin Ventura of Santa
Maria Righetti played on the
United States’ gold-medal winning
baseball team, while Jimmy Kim of
Cerritos captured a gold medal in
the heavyweight division of the
men’s Takewondo competition.

Former CIF-SS athletes to win
silver medals included West Covina
Edgewood’s Mike Powell in the
men’s long jump, and Deanean
Howard-Hill of San Bernardino San
Gorgonio as a member of the U.S.
women’s 1600-meter relay team.
Candace Cable-Brooks of Edgewood
won a silver medal in the 800-
meter wheelchair demonstration.

Under the direction of Newport
Harbor Coach Bill Barnett, the U.S.
water polo team captured a second-
straight silver medal and included
no fewer than 10 former CIF-SS
players: James Bergeson of
Newport Harbor, Greg Boyer of
Manhattan Beach Aviation, Jeff
Campbell of Irvine University, Jody
Campbell of Long Beach Wilson;
Peter Campbell of University, Mike
Evans of Ontario Chaffey, Doug
Kimbell of Villa Park, Alan
Mouchawar of Long Beach Poly,
Kevin Robertson of Newport
Harbor and team-captain Terry
Schroeder of Santa Barbara San
Marcos.

Bronze medalists from CIF-SS§

see OLYMPICS page 7

NAME

George Alarcon®*
Jeff Atkinson
Stacey Augmon
Bret Barberie
William Barnett
James Bergeson
Gary Bohay*
Greg Boyer
Alice Brown
Tami Bruce
Candace Cable-Brooks
Paul Caligiuri
Jetf Campbell
Jody Campbell
Peter Campbell
Terry Carlisle
Deitre Collins
Sheila Conover
Bob Ctvrilik
Bonnie Dasse
Jim Doehring
Janet Evans#

Mike Evans

Scott Fortune

Meg Gallagher
Dave Gilman
Monica Havelka
Denean Howard-Hill
Sherri Howard
Regina Jacobs

Susan Johnson

Dan Jorgensen

Lars Jorgensen
Steve Kerho*
Jimmy Kim

Doug Kimbell
Charles “Karch” Kiraly
Jeff Kostoff
Cathy Marino-Geers
Mike Marsh

Pam Marshall
Liz Masakayan
Donna Mayhew
Kelly McCormick
Tracey McFarlane
Yoshi Mizumoto
Alan Mouchawar
Kim Oden

Rod Oshita
Ramona Pagel
Robert Partie
Mike Powell
Kevin Robertson
Angela Rock
Dave Rodda

Jon Root

Eric Sato

Gary Sato

Laine Sato

Terry Schroeder
Steve Scott

John Shadden
LaTanya Sheffield
Jill Sterkel

Rafal Szukala®***#
Troy Tanner
Steve Timmons
Dara Torres
David Vanole
Ernie Vela™

Robin Ventura
Darren Ward*
Tammy Webb
Wendy Williams
Artur Wojdat***

Urbano Zea**

CIF SOUTHERN SECTION
1988 U.S. OLYMPIC TEAM MEMBERS

SCHOOL
Mission Viejo
Mira Costa
Muir

Gahr

Newport Harbor
Newport Harbor
Fountain Valley
Aviation

Muir

Mission Viejo
Edgewood
Walnut
University

L.B. Wilson
University
Downey
Antelope Valley
Newport Harbor
L.B. Wilson
Costa Mesa

San Clemente

El Dorado

Chaffey
Laguna Beach
Riverside Poly
Moreno Valley
Mira Costa
San Gorgonio
San Gorgonio
Campbell Hall
Mission Viejo
Mission Viejo

Mission Viejo
Mission Viejo
Cerritos

Villa Park
Santa Barbara
Upland
Fountain Valley
Hawthorne
L.B. Jordan
Santa Monica
Crescenta Valley
Los Alamitos
Palm Springs
Mission Viejo
L.B. Poly
Irvine

Palos Verdes
Schurr

Dos Pueblos
Edgewood
Newport Harbor
El Toro
Bellflower
Loyola

Santa Monica
Santa Monica
Santa Monica
San Marcos
Upland

L.B. Wilson
Pius X
Wilson/H.H.
Mission Viejo
Los Altos
Newport Harbor
Westlake/L.A.
Aviation
Mission Viejo

Righetti
Sonora
Ocean View
Mission Viejo
Mission Viejo

Mission Viejo

Current CIF-SS Student
Competing for Canada
Competing for Mexico
Competing for Poland
**** Competing for Japan

LEGEND: #

ws

SPORT
Swimming
Track & Field
Basketball
Baseball
Water Polo
Water Polo
Wrestling
Water Polo
Track & Field
Swimming
Wheelchair
Soccer

Water Polo
Water Polo
Water Polo
Shooting
Volleyball
Kayak
Volleyball
Track & Field
Track & Field
Swimming

Water Polo
Volleyball
Team Handball
Kayak

Rowing

Track & Field
Track & Field
Track & Field
Swimming
Swimming

Swimming
Track & Field
Taekwondo
Water Polo -
Volleyball
Swimming
Kayak

Track & Field
Track & Field
Volleyball
Track & Field

_ Diving

Swimming
Swimming
Water Polo
Volleyball
Team Handball
Track & Field
Volleyball
Track & Field
Water Polo
Volleyball
Track & Field
Volleyball
Volleyball
Volleyball
Volleyball
Water Polo
Track & Field
Yachting
Track & Field
Swimming
Swimiming
Volleyball
Volleyball
Swimming
Soccer
Swimming

Baseball
Swimming
Volleyball
Diving
Swimming

Swimming
(G) Gold
(S) Silver
(B) Bronze

CIF-Ss BULLETIN . Oct./Noy, b

EVENT (MEDAL)
100-200M Freestiyg
1,500 Meters
Team (B)
Team (D-G)
Coach (s)
Team (§)

Team (8)

4x100M Relay (@)
400-800 M Frees le
800Meters (D-§)
Team

Team (S)
Team (8)
Team (S)
Skeet
Team

Team (G)

Shot Put

Shot Put

400M (G) 800M (G)
Freestyle, 400M Ind.
Medley (G)

Team (S)

Team (G)

Team

Double Sculls
400M, 4x400M Relay (§)
4x400M Relay (5) "
1,500 Meters

100M Breaststroke
400M Freestyle,
800M Freestyle Relay
1500M Freestyle,
High Hurdles
Heavyweight (D-G)
Team (S)

Team (G)

400M Ind. Medley

4x100M Relay
200 Meters

Team

Javelin
Springboard (B)
100-200M Breaststroke
400M Ind. Medley
Team (S)

Team

Team

Shot Put, Discus
Team (G)

Long Jump (5)
Team (S)

Team

Assistant Coach
Team (G)

Team (G)

Mens Asst. Coach (G)
Team

Team (S)

1,500 Meters

470 (B)

400 Hurdles

S00M Freestyle (B)
100-200M Butterfly
Team (G)

Team (G)

100M Freestyle
Team

200M Backstroke,
Medley Relay
Team (D-G)

Team

Platform (B)
200M, 400M (B)
1500M Freestyle
100M Freestyle

(D-G) Demonstration Gold

(D-S) Demonstration Silver

Photo sourtesy of Ken Grosse, VB Valleybell Assn
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CAPTAIN OF THE United States men's volleyball team, which wen a second consecutive

0ld medal in Seoul, is Karch Kiraly of Santa Barbara High School.

e

OLYMPICS
{Continued from page 6)

member schools included Muir’s
Stacey Augmon as a member of the
S. men’s basketball team; Kelly
McCormick of Los Alamitos in
*Pringboard diving; Wendy Williams
of Mission Viejo in platform diving;
I‘l! Sterkle of Hacienda Heights
llson in the women’s 50-meter
feestyle swim; John Shadden of
Long Beach Wilson in Yachting; and
ftur Wojdat of Mission Viejo,
Who competed for Poland in the
O-meter freestyle swim. For a
wmplete list of CIF-SS athletes
PMpeting in the Seoul Games, see
L' box on page 6.
‘-__-—-—-—-_;

CATHCART ACCEPTS
NATIONAL FED.
APPOINTMENT

CIF Southern Section Director of
Media and Public Relations Scott
Cathcart has been appointed by
Executive Director Brice B. Durbin
to the National Federation’s
National High School Sports
Record Book Committee.

Cathcart will represent National
Federation Section 7 (California,
Arizona, Hawaii, Nevada and Utah)
on the committee for a four-year
term, concluding in 1992.

URHO SAARI
OLYMPIAN

Long time observers of the
CIF Southern Section athletic
program will certainly
remember the name Urho
Saari, who coached the EIl
Segundo High School water
polo and swimming teams to
dominance between 1946 and
1965, in addition to being a
two-time Olympic water polo
coach. b : 4

Authors Jim and Lynne
Norris of Los Olivos have
recently published a
comprehensive biography on
Saari, entitled “Urho Saari
Olympian”. The book is the
story of an Olympic quest, a
coach’s dedication and a small
town’s support. It chronicles
Saari’s 20-year tenure at El
Segundo High and with the El
Segundo Swim Club. N

Urho Saari Olympian is a
250-page hard cover book with
“a 2,300-name index and 120
photographs, priced at $25 plus
$3 postage and handling. It can
be ordered from Olive Press
Publications, P.O. Box 99, Los
Olivos, CA 93441. The CIF-SS
extends its sincere appreciation
to Jim Norris for providing a

copy for the office library.

BOSWELL TO HOST
'90 NIAAA CONFERENCE

The Anaheim Marriott Hotel has
been selected as the meeting site
for the December 15-19, 1990
National Conference of High
School Director’s of Athletics.

Bill Boswell, Director of Athletics
for the Huntington Beach Unified
School District, has been selected
by the National Federation to chair
the 1990 Anaheim Conference Host
Committee. He is a Past President
of the Orange County Athletic
Directors Association, serves on the
Credentials Committee of the
National Interscholastic Athletic
Administrators Association, and at
the state level, is currently Vice
President and Conference Manager
for the California State Athletic
Directors Association.

This National Conference is also
the time and place for the 14th
Annual Meeting of the national
.Interscholastic Athletic Adminis-
trators Association.
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SIMI VALLEY-ROYAL VOLUNTARY DRUG TESTIN
PROGRAM MERITS NATIONAL RECOGNITION

CIF Southern Section member
schools Simi Valley and Royal were
honored for their innovative and
progressive approach to dealing
with the problem of drug abuse by
high school students, being listed
among five programs nationally
recognized in the Final Report of
the 1988 White House Conference
for a Drug Free America.

As members of the Simi Valley
Unified High School District, the
two schools have established a
voluntary and random urinalysis
program for drug-testing. The
program joined the National
Basketball Association, the
Women’s Sport Foundation, the
United States Olympic Committee
and the National Collegiate Athletic
Association in the published report
as examples of the many programs
being conducted by concerned and
dedicated Americans to reduce illicit
drug use in our nation.

The Simi Valley plan is unique in
that: it has strong school board and
district office support; each athlete
(from all boys and girls teams) are
offered an initial free test and then
put into a lottery for weekly
testing; it provides a district drug
coordinator {(Dr. Gene Hatton) who
is paid a stipend similar to that of
a coach; it presents a mandatory
educational program for both the
students and their parents; it has
expanded to include the school
activities program as well as
athletic teams; and encompasses
over 90 percent of all student-
athletes at the two schools.

Initiated by Athletic Directors
Terry Dobbins of Simi Valley (who
has since moved to Royal) and
Glenn Lipman of Royal (now at
Channel Islands of Oxnard), the
testing began in 1986. Another
principal to the program is Dr.
David Lewis, who heads up the
clinical and counseling aspects from
Adventist Hospital in Van Nuys.
Dr. Lewis’ previous experience in
the field includes major
involvement in the National
Basketball Association’s anti-drug
efforts, as an administrative
assistant to Commissioner David
Stern.

The Simi Valley-Royal program
received initial assistance from a
model at Edison High School of
Huntington Beach, but has been

tailored to meet the specific needs
of its schools and community.
Edison initiated drug-testing for
student-athletes in 1984 and put it
into practice in the fall of 1985,
after a long, arduous year of
working to convince school
administrators and district officials
of the feasability and merits of such
an undertaking.

A major portion of the efforts by
proponents at Edison were to
prevent potential legal problems
and litigation. Dr. Bob Belanger
went as far as to take the plan to
the American Civil Liberties Union
to request its opinion before the
program went into practice.
Clearly, Edison was a national
forerunner in the area of random
drug testing for high school
student-athletes.

“We based our program on the
Edison model,” Dobbins pointed
out. “Were it not for their efforts,
our program would probably have
taken at least another year to get
off the ground.”

And thanks to the involvement
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of Adventist Hospital,
and Royal provided n
tests to students at
during the 1987-88 scho
all those tests, only one
positive.

“That shows the
effort put forth by our stude
and the overall effectiveness of ?}:’
program,” added Dobbins. “The rgel‘
key is the mandatory educatiOnal
meeting that involves the studen:
and their parents at the bt‘ginnin‘
of each season of sport. Th
random urine tests act simply as:
reminder to provide the student
with a reason to say 'no’ to peers
who might encourage dryg
experimentation and usage.”

Commissioner of Athletics Stan
Thomas echoed the sentiments of
the proponents of drug testing at
Simi Valley, Royal, Edison and the
many other CIF-SS member schaols
that have installed tough and
compassionate programs,

“Drug abuse has no place in
athletics at any level,” said Thomas,

see DRUG TESTING page 10

Simi Vaj

early 1,100
no charge
Ut year. Of
Came back

tremendOu‘

ST. ANTHONY’S SR. KIKUKAWA
NAMED TO EXEC. COMMITTEE

Sister Marion F. Kikukawa,
O.S.F,, Principal of Saint Anthony
High School of Long Beach, has
been named as the newest member
of the CIF Southern Section
Executive Committee, effective
with the beginning of the 1988-89
school year.

Kikukawa replaces former Servite
High School Principal Fr. Charles
Motsko, as the Private Area No. 1
representative.

Now in her fourth year at St.
Anthony, Kikukawa has an
extensive background in education
and administration. Between 1979
and 1983, she was based at Bishop
Ludden High School in Syracuse,
New York, where she was elevated
to the position of associate principal
after working as Dean of Women
and chairperson of the Religious
Studies Department. From 1972 to
1979, Kikukawa taught english,
mathematics and chaired the
English and Religion Departments
at Saint Joseph High School in Hilo,
Hawaii.

A current member of the Notre

Dame (Sher-
man QOaks)
High School
Board of
Directors,
Kikukawa is
an active
member of
the National
Catholic
Education
Association,
the Associa-
tion for Supervision and
Curriculum Development and the
National Association of Secondary
School Principals. She also belongs
to the Phi Delta Pi Honor Society.
A native Hawaiian, Kikukawa
received her Bachelor of Arts
Degree at LeMoyne College 1
Syracuse in 1970. She went on to
complete her Masters of Religious
Education Degree at Seattle
University in 1978 and in .1985
completed her Masters OF.SCIEI_ICE
Degree in Education Administration
and Supervision at Manhattan

Sr. Marion Kikukawa

College in Riverside, New York.

e
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THERN SECTION
= CIFIREEBOK
~ FALL PLAYOFF
4 SCHEDULE

Nov. 18, 25; Dec. 2
ok Dec. 9-10
T.MAN FOOTBALL
Nov. 11, 18

Nov. 25

Nov. '7,.}8, 9 e
Nov. 19 2

Nov. 30, Dec. 1
Nov. 10, 12, 15, 17

5 Nov. 22 5
S VOLLEYBALL i
elims Nov. 9-17

Nov. 19 o=
e PrelimsNov. 22-29

Nov. 9-19
Novih23: = 5
ter Season of Sport opens Nov.
Wrestling) and Dec. 1 .(:Boys'f

s Basketball/Soccer). L3 )

s

EXECUTIVE MINUTES
{Continued from page 4)
15. WATER POLO ASSIGNING PROGRAM
- Tom Jacobson reviewed concerns and
solutions with reference to the assignment
process for water polo officials during the
upcoming 1988 season.
16. BASKETBALL RULE 10-5 - Associate
Commissioner Dean Crowley updated the
Committee on a recommendation from the
Section Commissioners to the State
Federated Council that it approve the
aching box for basketball for the 1988-89
season at the Council’s October 21 meeting.
It should be noted that failing approval of
the coaching box, it is further recommended
that all Sections would then continue with
the “seat belt” rule.
17. BASEBALL RULES - Administrator Bill
lark reviewed with the Committee the new
rules adopted by the National Federation
Baseball Rules Committee for the upcoming
1989 season. [t should be noted that the
Baseball Rules Committee reinstated the use
of metal cleats.
18. NEW SCHOOL MEMBERSHIP - It was
Moved, seconded and passed to approve
membership for Landmark High School
Culver City); Antelope Valley Christian
High School (Lancaster); Christian Center
fademy (Colton): Centennial High School

Orona); and Cedu High School (Running
11;“"85}. effective immediately.

- PLAYOFF OBLIGATIONS
vio;:’imstfdiur Karen Hellyer reviewed
the _lUr‘\’s of p|ay9ﬂ commitments during

8irls’ 1988 softhall playoffs by Sacred

see EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE page 11

FIVE-MAN OFFICIATING CREWS
URGED FOR 89 GRID SEASON

Commissioner of Athletics Stan
Thomas, along with the Football
Coaches Advisory Board and local
units of the Southern California
Football Officials Association
endorse a proposal to the CIF-5S
Council that would provide five
officials for all varsity football
games in the 1989 season, with the
exception of eight-man contests.

Presently, five-man crews are
already being used by an estimated
65 percent of member schools
fielding eleven-man teams. Further,
the CIF Southern Section has
required five-man crews for all
playoff contests since 1986.

“From a consistency point of
view and for the simple concept of
better officiating, we are of the
opinion that adopting the five-man
crew proposal would be
advantageous to our member
schools,” says Bill Clark, CIF-5S
Administrator in charge of both
football and officiating.

The official to be added is
designated as the “back judge” and
his basic position is in the center of
the defensive backfield, 15-17 yards
from the line of scrimmage. A key
element in adding the back judge is
that it provides vastly improved
coverage for the goal line and end
line.

The primary responsibility of the
back judge on running plays is to
observe play directly in front of and
adjacent to the point of attack. In
particular, he watches for illegal
“crack-back” blocks and clipping
from the wide receivers. These
notorious fouls often cause the
most serious injuries in the game.
Due to the fact flank officials have
a primary responsibility to follow
the ball and mark progress, coaches
have routinely complained these
blocks have gone undetected and
unpenalized.

With respect to the passing game,
the back judge maintains his
position in the center of the field
and retreats towards the defender’s
goal line, keeping all receivers in
full view beneath him. With pass
interference being the most
disputed and critical call in the
game, the perspective of a deep
official from the center of the field

is advantageous. The view of the
back judge on passes is often
superior to that of the flank
official, who starts each play on the
line of scrimmage and must trail
the play along the sideline. As the
passing game has improved and
grown in popularity on the high
school level, it has also become
more sophisticated. With the
refined skills of modern passers and
receivers, the additional coverage
provided by a back judge is
certainly justified.

In the kicking game, the coverage
provided by existing four-man
crews is barely sufficient for
administration of the game, much
less provide consistent, safe
coverage of the entire field. The
addition of the back judge enables
all officials to cover their assigned
areas more deliberately and
concentrate on their various
assignments. The back judge is
particularly helpful in covering the
on-sides kick. These plays require
exact execution by the kicking
team, often at a critical stage of the
game.

Perhaps most importantly, is
what the back judge means to
overall game control. On all plays
(Runs, passes and kicks) that go
into the sidelines and team area,
the back judge follows the players
to escort them back onto the
playing field. The visibility of the
back judge often eliminates
needless pushing and verbal
confrontations between opposing
players as each play ends. Such a
presence will often head off
problems before they occur. By
communicating with players,
substitutes and coaches, the
officials can direct opponents to
their proper positions and help all
parties avoid embarrassing
incidents we have seen in the past.

Finally, in the area of liability, an
-additional official will demonstrate
a primary concern for safety and
control in a court of law and to the
public at-large. To add a fifth
official for varsity football games
would cost schools approximately
$200 per year (based on five home
games). From a liability standpoint
it is certainly justified.
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ATHLETIC DIRECTORS
(Continued from page 3)

§S and the Council, even to the
extent of attending a meeting.

- Inform your athletes and their
parents of the structure of the
organization. This can be done
through newsletters, boosters and
PTA groups. Informed parents are
much more likely to be supportive
parents.

- Meet with local sportswriters
and invite them to attend a meeting
with you.

Other items of particular interest
to athletic directors this year
include. . .

WALK-ON COACHES. While private
schools are not legally bound by the
provisions of Title V as they pertain to
“temporary coaches,” they have been
encouraged by Council President Bruce
Keuning, Valley Christian, to utilize the
guidelines in the hiring and assigning of
coaches at their respective schools. It would
be advisable for those of you in the private
schoals to discuss this with your principal.

LAWSUITS. As most of us are aware,
lawsuits are becoming a major problem for
both the CIF-5S and our member schools.
All of us could contribute to the alleviation
of these problems by ensuring that our
principals, superintendents, board members,
and the CIF-SS office are kept informed of
any potential problems that might arise
within the scope or our responsibilities. We
must remember that a lawsuit brought
against the CIF-SS is a lawsuit against us!

CHEERLEADING. While very few of us are
charged with the responsibility of
Cheerleading, the following information
might be of great interest to you or any
other person who does have that
assignment. The NATIONAL FEDERATION
has produced a set of safety guidelines
pertaining to that activity. While they are
only recommended guidelines, it would
appear that school personnel should
seriously consider their implementation as
policy. A word to the wise: Such a
recommendation may not be well-received
by your Cheerleader supervisor. Interested

DRUG TESTING
(Continued from page 8)

“and we (the section membership
as represented by the Executive
Committee and administrative
staff) intend to maintain a hard line
against it whenever and wherever
possible. I believe testing is the
strongest form of deterrant and
offer strong endorsement and
support to those schools that have
displayed leadership in this area.”

“Our philosophy is that athletics
and related school activities are a
solution for teen-agers. What
better arena than that of physical
activity, coaching and health
guidance is there for educating
against and monitoring the dangers
of drug abuse.”

parties who have not yet received the
guidelines should contact the NATIONAL
FEDERATION.

HONOR YOUR COACHES. If any of you
are interested in a program that is designed
to honor members of your own coaching
staff, you should contact Don Mclntyre, AD
at Cabrillo High School in Lompoc. Don has
successfully conducted such a program and
has met with great success. Contact him
directly if you are interested.
INCIDENTS. The school year 1987-88
witnessed a significant increase in the
number of serious incidents in the sports of
Baseball, Softball, Soccer, and Basketball.
The degree of seriousness is such that the
circumstances are now under study and
recommendations will soon be forthcoming.
There are some very undesirable, and
hopefully unnecessary, sanctions being
considered in committee. The purpose in
mentioning the issue at this time is that we
still have time to meet with our coaches and
convince all concerned that we can reverse
the trend through action within our own
ranks and without the necessity of extreme
sanctions.

OFFICIATING. In years past, it was a fact
that the vast majority of officials, perhaps
as many as ninety percent, were educators.
Today, that statistic is almost reversed. As
a result we are witnessing a growing trend
toward unionization and militancy,
demonstrated by recent fee increases and
threatened boycotts. While the level of
competence and conscientiousness remains
relatively - but arguably - acceptable, there
is cause for concern. All of us must assume
a greater share of the responsibility for
officiating and make a concerted effort to
recruit young officials from the ranks of our
teachers and our former athletes. One
productive effort has been to encourage each
head coach to recruit at least one new
official each year. An increased number of
teachers and former athletes in the
otficiating ranks could serve our interests
well.

BASKETBALL COACHING BOX. Following
much effort and communication, the State
of California has been granted permission
to modify the 10-5 rule to allow coaches to
stand within a prescribed area immediately
in front of the bench for the purpose of
COACHING only. That area will be
designated by floor lines (details pending).
Let’s convince our Basketball coaches to
make it work and keep rule 10-5 in the box
where it belongs!

REPRESENTATION. Just a reminder that all
Southern Section ADs are fully represented
on the EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE and are
vigorously involved in every decision made
by that group. There are two voting
representatives, one each for Boys and Girls
athletics. We encourage your participation
and input and ask that you call either Shari
Ross of El Toro High School or Mike
Moropoulos at Santa Barbara High School.
Your comments, opinions, and advice are not
only welcome, but needed.

NIAAA. The NATIONAL
INTERSCHOLASTIC ATHLETIC
ADMINISTRATORS ASSOCIATION is one
of the outstanding organizations in our field.
All of us should be conscious of their efforts
and contributions and seriously consider
membership. They are extremely active,
publish a fine newsletter, and offer
outstanding membership benefits.

see ATHLETIC DIRECTORS page 12
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d in playoff contests can more

jnvolve hare in the financial benefits.
itably S50 T FAGUE PLAYOFF TRAVEL
_Father Patrick Travers,
lOP-Of‘lAl:‘f Damien High School,
P“n“pﬁng the Baseline League, preseln_ted
resel’;al that during playoff competition
apropy volleyball and boys and girls

I8 B ball, beginning with the 1989-90
b;;kel ye.;t‘. where playoff competition
schoo «chools 100 miles or more apart,

invol\’:t be played at a site representing
:hefe\fa' between the participating schools.
e v1o tion item and will be voted

s 1 mn-ac
T:;il:tﬂ‘}':; January meeting of the CIF-5S
u

Council.
5. EMPIRE LEAGUE GOLF PROPOSA.L -
= Barry Escoe, principal of Katella High
g.;rhmﬂ. representing the Empire League,
esented a proposal that eac_h team entry
Pr JIf post an average best-nine-hole score
':;%(10 or lower for any eight matches to be
mn;:dt'recl for team regional competition,
4¢ long as they finish in l_hg top three u.F
their respective league. This is a non-profit
item and will be voted upon at the January
meeting of the CIF-55 Council

16. BAY LEAGUE SOCCER PROPSAL -
Roger Bryant reviewed a proposal on behalf
of the Bay League relative to tie-breaking
procedures for use in CIF-SS Soccer playu.ff
contests leading up to the championship
game. Following discussion, it was moved,
ceconded and passed to approve the
prupu:ﬂll.

17. STATE FEDERATED COUNCIL
ACTION ITEMS -

{A) CROSS COUNTRY AWARDS -
Following discussion, it was moved,
seconded and passed to direct the Southern
Section delegates to the State Federated
Council to support a proposal by the Central
Coast Section to increase the team awards
from 2 to 3 in all divisions of the CIFJ
Reebok Cross Country Championships.

{B) TRAVEL REIMBURSEMENT FOR
STATE BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT -
Following discussion, it was moved,
seconded and passed to send the Southern
Section delegates to the State Federated
Council uninstructed with reference to a
recommendation from the State CIF
Executive Committee to reduce the ground
fransportation travel allowance for teams
involved in the State Basketball
Championship play

IC) BASKETBALL RULE 10-5
EXPERIMENTATION - Following discussion,
it was moved, seconded and passed to direct
the CIF Southern Section delegates to the
State Federated Council to support a
fécommendation to allow for the
fXperimentation with basketball rule 10-5,
allowing coaches to stand within a six foot
rea during basketball games for the sole
Purpose of coaching players.

ere being no further business to come
before the Council, the meeting adjourned
at 12:05 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:
EAN CROWLEY

Associate Commissioner

Approved:
STAN THOMAS
SMmissioner of Athletics
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EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

(Continued from page 11)

Heart of Mary and Wilmington Christian
High Schools. It was the decision of the
Committee to conduct a hearing panel as to
the reasons why the schools involved did not
meet their playoff obligations.

20. HERFF JONES EXCLUSIVITY
CHAMPIONSHIP RINGS - Administrator
Larry Zucker and Attorney Andy Patterson
reviewed information with reference to the
exclusivity and legal implications of the use

of the CIF Southern Section logo by Herff
Jones.

There being no further business to come
before the Committee, the meeting was
adjourned at 12:02 p.m.

Submitted by:

DEAN CROWLEY
Associate Commissioner
Approved by:

STAN THOMAS
Commissioner of Athletics
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RECRUITMENT OF OFFICIALS SHOULD INCLUDWQ

An issue that has always been a
major priority for the member
schools of the California Inter-
scholastic Federation, Southern
Section is the recruitment of offi-
cials in all sports. The CIF-SS
Office would like to take this
opportunity to encourage person-
nel at its member schools to as-
sume an active role in this endeavor.

“Schools have as much of an
obligation to recruit new officials
as do the associations or the
officials themselves,” notes Bill
Clark, CIF-SS Administrator in
charge of officiating. “There is a
critical need for the coaches and
athletic directors of our member
schools to recognize potential
officiating aptitude and encourage
involvement. A key source of new
officials are recent high school
graduates who participated in
sports and would like to maintain
ties to athletics.”

The current fees paid to CIF-SS
Officials range from $27 to $68 per
event, depending on the sport and
level of competition. However, the
rewards of officiating are not only
financial, they can be fullfilling to
sports-minded people from all

walks of life. Potential officials
must meet just two criteria in order
to qualify: they must be 18 years of
age and out of high school.

Sports administered by the CIF
Southern Section requiring officials
(by season) are: Fall- football, girls
volleyball, and water polo; Winter
- basketball, wrestling, soccer and
field hockey; Spring - baseball,
softball, track & field, boys’
volleyball, swimming and diving
and gymnastics.

“Our schools must recognize the
importance of new official re-
cruiting,” says Clark. “If each of
our member schools could bring in
one or two new officials per year,
it would make a tremendous
impact. Without officials, our
programs can not survive -its as
simple as that. We have also found
out -through a national study- that
in states where the schools have
become involved in recruitment,
fewer problems have arised in the
area of officiating.

Interested persons are encour-
aged to contact their local area
assigner or CIF-SS liaison for
information on how to get started:
Long Beach/Whitter - Les Billinger

Py

(213) 431-1836; Coach

Imperial Valley - Charlgilao\slgne!ﬂ
(619) 374-1616 ‘or 342-9125, (o ne
COI.lﬂty - E.M. “Speed" Cast]:\“e
(714) 220-4054 or 775 550
Foothill-Citrus (Boys) - Jim Grah 3
(818) 967-6211 Ext. 357 or (7y
599-5730; Foothill-Citryus (Cirls)ﬂ :
Star Langdon (818) 330-9877, gur ¢
Fernando Valley/Pasadeng . Bag :
McQueen (818) 285-6608; ]n|‘m;
Sam Pecchia (714) 689-3377, gy
Luis Obispo - John Iribarren (30;)' |
543-4454; South Bay - Kenp Wilson
(213) 973-0734 or 376-5188. Upper
Desert - Darrell Havens (805) 943. l
3271 or 947-6590; Channel Coast)
Ventura Santa Barbara - Cal
Houston (805) 649-2941.

e li— O o —

ATHLETIC DIRECTORS
(Continued from page 10)

CSADA-SUPPORT TIME. Speaking of the
CALIFORNIA STATE ATHL ETIC
DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION, it is time to
check your membership in “gyp

organization and plan now to attend the
conference in 1989. The 1988 conference
was one of the finest and most pr(\dr_;(t“e
yet, and if you missed it, you can make up

for it by attending an even better conference
in 1989.
GOOD LUCK to all of the AD’s of the

Southern Section in 1988-80!

Reecbok=E

MAJOR STATE WIDE CIF CONTRIBUTING SPONSOR

y HERFF JONES
Wibson ° W |
on \
5 s g |
= | |
—-
Qe s | SQUTHERN A
st —— |Gatorade
r
RouniTable [ LI,

—



